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ALBANY
Duyfken Boatshed, Princess Royal Dr, Albany
7:00pm 1st Mon 12:30pm Sat

Brian Davis 9844 7663

AVON VALLEY
Wool Pavilion Showground Toodyay
7:30pm 4th Mon 9:00am 2nd & 4th Sun

David Eyres 9574 2937

BUNBURY
Cathedral Grammar School, Gelorup
7:00pm 1st & 3rd Wed

Toni Wilson 9721 7618

BUSSELTON
Studio 8, Old Courthouse, 4 Queen St Busselton
7:00pm 2nd & 4th Wed10:00am - 4:00pm Thu - Tue

Tom Mazey 9754 1818

COLLIE
Various Home Workshops
9:15am - 4:00pm Last Sunday

Doug Gulvin 9734 1131

GOSNELLS
Huntingdale Community Hall, Holmes Street H/dale
8:30am - 12:30pm Wednesdays

Bill Grimditch 

JOONDALUP
Wanneroo H/S, Paltara Way, (Design & Tech Dept.)
7:00pm 2nd Wed

Tony Collins 9561 6887

MANDURAH
Mandurah High School, Gibla St. Mandurah
3:00pm 2nd & 4th Tues

John Mason 9537 6626

MANJIMUP
The Shed Timber Park
9:30am 2nd & 4th Wed

Yvonne Pegrum 9771 2737

MELVILLE
Melville Rec Centre, Cnr Stock Rd & Canning Hway 
8:00am Wednesday (excluding School Holidays)

Ron Oliver 9330 5613

MUNDARING
Old Parkerville Primary School, Dura & Riley Rds, 
Parkerville 7:00pm Friday

Brian Adams 9295 4486

SWAN
Gumnuts Family Centre,
Mudalla Way. Koongamia
7:00pm 2nd Tues 1:30pm 1st, 3rd & 4th Tues

Noel Moyes 9295 2281

WANDI
Wandi Community Hall, DeHaer Rd, Wandi
7:00pm 1st & 3rd Thursdays
8:00am - 12:00pm Wednesday (Hands On)
12:00pm - 4:00pm Wednesday (Ladies Group)

Alan Roberts 9528 2520

President

Treasurer

Vice President

Secretary

Committee Members

Membership Registrar

Video Librarian

Librarian

Competitions

Shopping Centre Display

Catering

Reception Desk

Safety Officer

Video Screening

Weekend Workshops

Woodturning Courses

Newsletter Editor

Tony Boschman . . . . . . . . 9434 2962

Ross Wilton. . . . . . . . . . . 9384 3160

Jim Stitfall . . . . . . . . . . . 9277 3132

Kay Marris . . . . . . . . . . . 9417 4923
35 Boeing Way, Jandakot    W.A.. 6164
. . . . . . . . . . Email: 

Alan Andrews . . . . . . . . . Phil Berrill
Ian Eagles. . . . . . . . . . . Derek Martin
Malcolm Munro. . . . . . . Alan Roberts
Kelvin Robinson . . . . . . . . Chris Smith

Kevin Treasure. . . . . . . . . 9529 3227
20 Dundas Court, Waikiki   W.A.   6169
. . . . . . . . . . . . Email: 

Derek Martin . . . . . . . . . . 9330 3626

Phil Berrill . . . . . . . . . . . 9574 2972

John Mason. . . . . . . . . . . 9537-6626

Len Nicholls . . . . . . . . . . 9339 6490
Neil Piper . . . . . . . . . . . . 9496 3722
Jim McDonnell (Rosters) . 9294 3511

Mrs Marie Lathwell

Neil Basden

Mick Hanlon

Barry Leivers . . . . . . . . . . Jim Clarke

Graham Stacey. . . . . . . . . 9305 3462

Alan Roberts . . . . . . . . . 9527 2520
. . . . . . . . . . Email: alba57@westnet.com.au

Kelvin Robinson . Mob: 043 808 3388
. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Ph: 9439 1111
. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Fax: 9419 3193

. . . . . . . . . . Email: 
8 Coachman Court, Wellard  W.A.  6170

marris@westnet.com.au

kevalb@iinet.net.au

kelvin.r@bigpond.net.au

Committee News
President’s Forum

It was upsetting to hear of the passing away of 
Brian Launer of the Busselton Group, on the 
afternoon of the 27 December 2006. I wish to pass 
on my condolences to Brian's wife Nancy, and their 

“Another year over and a new family and friends at their loss.
one just begun”

Most of you would have met up with Brian, at the 
I hope you all had a very Merry Busselton Weekend Workshop. A great loss to both 
Christmas and a Happy New Nancy, and the Busselton Group.
Year. Even though this is 
usually a break for most 

The February workshop will see the presentation of groups, WAWA doesn't stop.
the new constitution at a Special General Meeting, Things continually change, 
prior to the commencement on Gosnells Weekend and we must keep up or fall 
Workshop. The revised and updated constitution behind. I thank you all for your 
has been sent to all groups and available to support throughout 2006. No 
individual members on request.matter how small, all efforts assist at an individual 
This constitution will bring WAWA and its groups to a group and Association level.
up to the requirements of the Associations Act of Let's continue the good work into 2007.
WA and ensure there continued smooth running. 

I would like to gratefully thank Graham Stacey for 
taking on the role of the Weekend Workshop 
Coordinator. A great time was had by all at the Kalamunda 

Agricultural Hall. Thanks to Dan Kilgallon for his Graham was honoured for his work with the 
help as MC and the top spinning competition Mandurah Group, at there end of year Christmas 
organiser. Function. He was given an Award of Merit for the 

work in organising there wood collection, storage A special thanks to Jack De Vos and his 
and sales. presentation on the influence of nature in and on 

his work. The ability to turn a 75-kilo block of Please support Graham in his new role. Your 
would into a 1.5 kg masterpiece that was assistance ensures not only that the weekend 
fascinating and enlightening. workshops run smoothly, but also that all the 

necessary information gets out on time. Our caterers again excelled in the lunch they 
served. They have already been booked for next Thank you again Graham. Now the show can keep 
Christmas.going.
The Christmas Toy Collection has been renamed 
the Ivy Pritchard Christmas Toy Collection. This is 

Steve Marshall has decided it is time for him to 
in recognition of the fantastic contribution Ivy 

move on. I am very appreciative of the work Steve 
made to the yearly collection.

has done in updating and maintaining the WAWA 
Thank you again Lach Christie in you continued website. 
work in organising and distributing the wonderful 

I am also very sad to see Steve will not be renewing 
toys.

his membership, and we at Wandi will miss his 
Thanks to all of you who contributed in the very informative sessions on segmented turning 
collecting and making of toys throughout the year. and his joy in 
I know many have already started for this making Lutes.
Christmas. God bless you.

We wish you all 
The presentation of prizes for the end of year the best Steve in 
competition saw the amalgamation of the work y o u r  f u t u r e  
done by those through the initial work done by ventures.
George Kieliger. Thank you George and those who 

W e  a r e  n o w  
assisted and helped organise the weekend 

seeking someone 
workshop competitions.

w i t h  s o m e  
John Mason has offered to take on the role of the w e b s i t e  
Weekend Workshop Competition Organiser for experience to take 
2007. Wait and see what is in store for 2007 and over from Steve. 
beyond.He is happy to 
Thanks again for another great year and a greater pass on his skills 
year to come. From here, it is on and up. As the t o  t h e  n e w  
saying goes”, to eat an elephant, one must eat one Webmaster.
piece at a time”!

Brian Launer

February Weekend Workshop

Weekend Workshop Coordinator
December Christmas Weekend 
Workshop

Webmaster

MeetingsCommittee
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UWA Friends of 

the Grounds
I am contacting you in the hope 
that some of your members, who 
are obviously interested in 
woodwork, might find the 
following proposal interesting.

The UWA Friends of the 
Grounds formed several years 
now to try to encourage interest 
in and enjoyment by the wider 
community in their magnificent 
asset - the garden and grounds 
of the UWA campus.

 Recently we decided to 
undertake a program of 
gradually res tor ing the  with the identifying, photographing and  recording of 
hundred or so teak Memorial park benches which are plants for a plant database established within the 
placed around the grounds.  Most of these benches School of Plant Biology . Our program is rather 
have been donated in memory of past graduates or light-hearted and enjoyable.
faculty members.  Some of these traditional benches 

 If you would be so kind as to advise your members are in need of repair and most need on-going annual 
of our endeavours we would be most grateful.  oiling.  From time to time new benches will be needed. 
Should your members require further information We intend to contract out most of this work and are 
they could contact Tony Keane on 9336 7923 or via setting aside funds for this purpose.
email at keanemarine@yahoo.com.au  

 Currently we are cataloguing and photographing 
 Yours sincerelyall the benches. This will entail assessing their 

condition and establishing a program for Rose Chaney
maintenance. This is where I thought some of your Chair, UWA Friends of the Grounds 

retired members may be interested in assisting our This letter is included to see if any individual or 
Group wishes to become involved. Ed.group. It could also be that some of your members 

might be able to assist by submitting a price to repair 
or supply benches. We are interested in involving 
people in enjoying the University grounds. 

 Enclosed are copies of our membership brochure 
which features one of our benches on the cover. The 
UWA Friends of the Grounds meet three or four 
times each year. We coordinate campus walking 
tours, visit the University's galleries and collections, 
attend lectures on related subjects, and hold an 
annual picnic supper followed by a film at the 
Somerville Auditorium. Our group recently helped 
publish the book 

A Landscape for Learning - A History of the 
Grounds of The University of Western Australia  
and have established a database group who assist 

Competition Results
Competition 

Results 

November 

Weekend 

Workshop.
The pedestal, our 
November competition 

item, was quite popular. The 
combined display of the entries was a 
spectacular show indeed.

The place getters were:

Editor in Chief

Registrar’s Bit

Finishing Wax 

Recipe #1

New Members

Shopping Centre News

Woodturning Courses

Closing Date for Edition 
128 is: Sunday 4th March 

2007

A “big thank you” to all 
members who recently paid 
their membership fees.

We received a big response to 
the reminder letters sent 
out. If you know of any Perry (468) Your prayers are answered, thanks to 

members who have not yet paid, please encourage John Mercer (550) who is also an old bloke but 
them to contact me A.S.A.P. didn’t lose the recipe!!! I have included the recipe 

for everyone rather than just send it to Perry who Currently there are 518 financial members for 2007.
might lose it again (Ed....no offence intended)

This month we welcome the following new members: INGREDIENTS
2213 David Priest Northam Flakes of Carnauba. . . . . (Carbatec or Timbecon)
2214 Bill Younger Casuarina Block of Beeswax. . . . . . . . . (Fremantle Markets)

2215 Lorin Hawes Bridgetown Bottle of Vegetable Turpentine . . . . . (Bunnings)

Cheers Place equal quantities of Flakes and Beeswax in a 
container, stand container in a pan of water and 
heat water on stove until waxes are liquid.

DO NOT ALLOW TO BOIL
When waxes are liquid add turpentine to make one 

The Shopping Centre Team has contributed a of the following consistencies.
further $3215.00 to WAWA funds since 1st July 

PASTE WAX:   2 turps to 1 wax2006. I am pleased to see that the team is still 
Allow mixture to cool in old baking tray or tinwilling to help in this way and that our efforts are 
When the paste mixture is cool pour into a can or resulting in more people being made aware of the 
small jar.Association and the clubs where they can 

experience the art of Woodturning. HARD BLOCK:   1 turps to one wax
My sincere thanks to all of you and please note the Allow mixture to cool in old baking tray or tin
following dates in your 2007 diaries. When the block mix hardens break it up into 
Gateways Shopping Centre, Success Monday 19th useable pieces.
to Saturday the 24th February 2007.

North Beach Shopping Centre, North Beach 
Monday 12th to Saturday 17th March 2007.

We also have the following Recipe from Jim Waters Yours sincerely in Woodturning
(446) of a completely different version of a finishing 
wax so everyone gets a double bonus!!! 

50 gm Carnauba wax flakes,Vacancies still exist for the first 
couple of courses for the year 100ml.gum turpentine,
2007. If you feel the need for a 6 teaspoons strong shellac,
little tuition by expert turners 

3 teaspoons talcum powder.i n  a  f r i e n d l y  h e l p f u l  
Melt the wax in a pan of water, add strong shellac, environment give me a call. 
stir in slowly. Check out the back page of this 

magazine for further details. Stir in gum turpentine, then stir in talcum powder. 
Allow to cool. Happy Turning

Jim Waters (446) Tel 9446 1641.

Kev Treasure

Len Nicholls

Alan Roberts 

Letters  

to  the 

Editor

Recipe for Finishing Wax Polish

R e c i p e  f o r  wa x  p o l i s h  a s  
requested in last newsletter.

Finishing Wax Recipe #2
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Allow to cool. Happy Turning

Jim Waters (446) Tel 9446 1641.

Kev Treasure

Len Nicholls

Alan Roberts 

Letters  

to  the 

Editor

Recipe for Finishing Wax Polish

R e c i p e  f o r  wa x  p o l i s h  a s  
requested in last newsletter.

Finishing Wax Recipe #2
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19 May . . . Mandurah Group3rd Joe Clark $10.00
$10.00 Timbecon Voucher Vase… Open type rose vase. Not a 

bud vase. The top will be open and 
wider than the base. A flare or roll at 

1st Bob Nichols $200.00
the top is permissible Minimum Air Gun
height is 150mm2nd Graham Lewis $70.00

16 June . .  W a n n e r o o  G r o u p$40.00 Mayama Gems Voucher
Platter… A platter is a flat plate with Sanding Pad 
the edge height not exceeding 1/10th 3rd Chris Davis $50.00
of the total internal diameter. The $50.00 Carbatec Voucher 
internal base will be flat for at least At the conclusion of my time as competition 
2/3rds of the diameter. The minimum organiser I would like to thank each and everyone 
overall diameter will be 260mmwho supported me and helped to make this years 

Competition a success again. I thank the judges 21 July . . . S w a n  a t  K a l a m u n d a
and the members at the Competition Desk, in Candlestick… To feature Inside-out 
particular Ivan Moro who was my deputy in my Turning. Minimum height of 150mm 
absence. My special thank you of course goes to the and maximum of 300mm. 
competitors. You are shining examples of turners August . . .  None. 
who make that extra effort to learn more and to 

15-16 Sept W a n d i  G r o u pimprove tool skills. You are an inspiration for me 
Lidded Bowl or Container… Must and many of our members.
feature at least three different timbers 

Happy Turning – in the lid by laminate or insert. Size 
unlimited

20-21 Oct . A v o n  G r o u p  a t  T o o d y a y
Clock… Mechanism and hands or an 

**** Please note, this is an interim list subject to insert clock. Mounted in wood and in 
change of item and/or venue. **** turn supported by wires, cords, fine 
17th Feb. . Gosnells Group at Wandi. chains or similar in a supporting 

Natural edged Bowl… Must have frame. Size unlimited. 
continuous natural edge on the rim 17-18 Nov . B u n b u r y  G r o u p
or edge of the bowl. Size unlimited H o l l o w  t u r n e d  i t e m … .  T h e  

24-25 Mar Manjimup Group requirements here are that the opening 
Cake Tray... Single tier on elevated in the top shall be smaller than the 
base. Minimum height 100mm, internal diameter and the height be 
maximum height 150mm greater that the width. Size unlimited. 

 21 Apr . . . M e l v i l l e  G r o u p  a t  W a n d i Hollowing through the top will be the 
Sugar Bowl... For Novice bowl with lid only accepted method.
and spoon. Intermediate and 

8 Dec . . . . WAWA Committee at Kalamunda Advanced, bowl (with a lid) featuring a 
Best item turned in 2007 that has not flange on the bowl to accommodate six 
been previously judged at an spoons. (Spoons do not need to be 
Association workshopincluded ) 

Advanced

George Kieliger

Competition Items for 2007

Novice:
Intermediate:

Intermediate

Advanced Advanced:

Open

Popular vote:
Popular Vote

Keith Stout Memorial Trophy.

Presidents Trophy.
I would like to thank: 

Most Cumulative Points.

Novice:

Novice:
Intermediate

$10.00 Timbecon Voucher

1st Buster Bailey
2nd Maurie Munro 1st. Jeff Tills $50.00

$50.00 Carbatec Voucher3rd Bruce Jackson
2nd. Jim Hanney $26.50
500 ml Penetrol Primer 

1st Joe Clark $10.00 Timbecon Voucher 
2nd Ray Batt 3rd. George Kieliger $10.00
3rd Dennis Haddon $10.00 Timbecon Voucher 

1st Barry Robins 1st. Phil Berrill $50.00
$50.00 Carbatec Voucher 2nd Graham Lewis
2nd. Chris Sioulas $27.503rd Tom Mazey
Penetrol spray
$10.00 Timbecon Voucher 

1st Barry Robins 3rd. John Mason $10.00
2nd Joe Clark $10.00 Timbecon Voucher 
3rd Ray Batt

1st Jeff Tills
1st Bob Nichols 2nd Phil Berrill
2nd Barry Robins 3rd Chris Sioulas
3rd Ray Batt

Thanks to everybody who contributed: competitors, 
Awarded to the competitor who has accumulated judges and members at the desk. There were some 
most points in the OPEN division from February to very unusual pieces presented and the standard was 
November inclusive.excellent once more.

1st Bob Nichols $250.00
Arbortec Mini Grinder

2nd Graham Lewis $79.00
Triton Screwdriver
$10.00 Timbecon Voucher 

3rd Chris Davis $60.00
$50.00 Carbatec Voucher
$10.00 Timbecon Voucher 

Awarded to the winner of the Open division (of the 
December competition) for the Best Turned Item in |Power Tools & Machinery,
the current year.|Arbortech Pty Ltd,

| 1st Phil Berrill $70.00JH Wilberforce,
4 inch Angle Grinder |Sontax Australia Pty Ltd,
2nd Chris Sioulas $50.00|Mayama Gems, $50.00 Carbatec Voucher |Carbatec(WA), 3rd George Kieliger $35.00|Cross Electrical Supplies, 1 Lt. Mirogloss

| $10.00 Timbecon Voucher Timbecon,
|Alan Williams 
|Henry Walker.

They have donated goods and vouchers to the value 
1st Maurie Munroe $70.00of about $1500.00. Their contribution to the success 
4 inch Angle Grinderof our competition is greatly appreciated: Thank you 
2nd Buster Bailey $35.00very much!
1Lt. Mirogloss
$10.00 Timbecon Voucher 

3rd John Attwater $10.00
$10.00 Timbecon Voucher 

1st. Norm Gratte $50.00
$50.00 Carbatec Voucher 1st Jim Hanney $95.00
2nd. Stuart Heinrich $25.00 Hammer Drill 
250ml Orange Oil 2nd George Kieliger $44.65
$10.00 Timbecon Voucher 1 Lt. Liberon Oil 
3rd. Maurie Munro $10.00 $10.00 Timbecon Voucher

George Kieliger

Awards and Prizes for the 

Christmas Weekend Workshop in 

Kalamunda

Best Turned Item.
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old.

There are many galleries and 
museums all over Australia, some of 
them good, some of them not so good. 
Anyway on our travels we visited lots 
and lots of them including State Art 
Galleries and Private Galleries 
exhibiting Paintings, Pottery, Glass, 
Furniture and Woodturnings.

In one of the craft galleries in the 
Rocks Area in Sydney I had an 
interesting experience. After having a 
good look around all the pottery, 
jewellery, textile art and wood 
turnings we talked to the lady who 
minded the shop for the cooperative 
of makers. The first thing she said to 
me was: are you a wood turner? 
When I said: yes, why, she said: I can 
always tell. Of course I had steered 
straight towards the wood turnings 
and this was a dead give away. She and meet him there. What a shed! A sugar cane 
asked me would I be interested in joining the farm shed about twice the size of my whole house. 
cooperative as they had lost a turner and had It contains a woodturning room with more than 
difficulties to find a replacement. To date I am still half a dozen lathes, a collection of motorcycle 
not sure what to make of this. Are there really not paraphernalia from a “previous life”, a collection of 
enough good turners in NSW? I declined of course. artefacts from all over the world and a stack of 
It would be too difficult to mind the shop once a timber for turning and I mean a STACK and there is 
week. still room for the cars of the family.
In another gallery I had the opportunity to see, The Proserpine Woodturners Group put on their 
handle and closely inspect turnings by some of the annual Turnout with attendees from all over 
well known turners of the Eastern States including Australia. During my visit I learned that to qualify 
Richard Raffan: very interesting indeed. for attendance you have to bring your own lathe 
One of he highlights of our trip (in a woodturning and turn. It is not a spectator event but a very 
sense) was our visit to the Museum in Proserpine in much “be in it and turn yourself affair”. Even the 
Queensland and what followed on from it. I really celebrity turners who are invited don’t 
think it is one of the finest country museums in demonstrate formally. This promotes a lot of 
Australia. It is in a purpose built building on interaction with looking over each others 
Highway No. 1 and has an excellent display of shoulders and discussions.
Australiana. The most surprising thing however Con and I talked all morning about turning, about 
was that in there we found the 3.5 m turned the local timbers such as Mackay Cedar, Black 
wooden pen which I had seen in the magazine Bean. Concker Berry and more; most of them 
Woodturner as well as the 2.6 m diameter bowl unknown to me. He showed me the lathes the 
turned from laminated Mackay Cedar; both made group made for the Japanese turners already half 
by the Proserpine Woodturners Group. dismantled, ready for a new project and he told me 
I had read the article by George Hatfield about the the story of how he found the two turners, how he 
Proserpine Turnout in Woodturning No. 161 with organised their travel, interpreter etc. Con doesn’t 
the photos of the pen as well as of two visiting know the word impossible.
Japanese woodturners and their intriguing lathes Further north in the Atherton Table lands we found 
and tool rests. I had studied those photos with the another woodturner’s delight. It is a beautiful new 
magnifying lens for a long time trying to figure out Gallery in the tiny place of Tolga. We were already 
how they work and it was my plan to learn more halfway through the town when it caught Ursula’s 
about it one day. - My turn had come now! eye and I slammed on the brakes when I saw the 
In the foyer of the museum was a display with new timber building. It houses a coffee shop and a 
items for sale, the pens with the phone number and great display of furniture, paintings woodturnings 
the name of the maker: Con Jensen. So I rang him and pottery. A door connects it to the large 
and he invited me to come and visit next morning. workshop. Luck would have it that the owner had 
As it turned out he is the driving force of the to mind the shop that morning. When I spotted the 
Proserpine Woodturners Group, a group of I think corner where he had lots of bowl blanks for sale the 
eight members. Con told me to drive up to his shed conversation started to revolve around the local 

Competition Rules - Continued

Gone Cruising

the promotion immediately or deferring it to the 
following year as he would have little chance of a 

I have taken up the position of Competition Co- podium position with only a few workshops yet to 
ordinator for the Association (WAWA) Workshops come. 
for 2007. The advantages of this method is that the member 
There has been a lot of discussion and I have promoted is faced with new challenges in 
received considerable assistance, suggestions and woodturning which entails additional skills, the 
advice from many members for which I am very whole purpose of the competitions ! It also has the 
grateful. Thank you. benefit of not being detrimental to the members 

who have achieved the top positions in the next The main changes are listed here.
grade.

It could be quite a disappointment to be holding 
Entering an Item 2 points (unchanged)

first place then suddenly be overtaken by a newly 
First place 5 points, Certificate and cash promoted member ! 
Second place 3 points and Certificate Any member may, at any time, promote 
Third place 2 points and Certificate him/herself to another level but is then unable to 

go back to the original level. Fourth place 1 point as an encouragement 
No Certificate. The popular vote will continue as before, 

unchanged. 

It is hoped that these newly defined guidelines will ( Novice, Intermediate and Advanced combined)
encourage more members to enter the Association This Competition will be given more status as it is a 
workshops competitions as this is the best way to very important part of the year’s activity.
improve your skills. 

Accumulated points in this culminate with the 
If any member wants any further information or Keith Stout Memorial Trophy at the year’s end. 
clarification, please feel free to contact me. 

Points and certificates will be awarded the same as 
above with the exclusion of entering points. 

This is one of the most misunderstood and 
contentious issues, but in my opinion, one of the Travelling Australia, particularly the Outback with 
most important as it rewards the promoted our Landcruiser and tent is a passion of ours. Last 
member without impacting on others in the higher year Ursula and I had the good fortune to be able to 
grade. go on a four-month trip to the Eastern States. This 
From this year, a member will be promoted as soon time we went to see places we always wanted to 
as he/she achieves 3 grade wins within a three visit but somehow never did. The trip took us via 
year time frame. When promoted, the member will the Nullarbor to Broken Hill, Cameron Corner, 
be able to take points won into the next grade up to Gulgong, Tenterfield, Proserpine and the 
the number that places the promoted member 2 Tablelands and from Birdsville via Simpson Desert 
points behind the person currently in third place in to Ayers Rock, Warburton and Kalgoorlie back to 
the next grade. Perth.
In July, the member is given the option of accepting Apart from many beautiful towns with historic 

buildings we saw magnificent 
scenery, such as the Carnarvon 
George Nat ional  Park in 
Queensland, the 1100 sand 
dunes of the Simpson Desert in 
South Australia, the Olgas in the 
Northern Territory and much 
m o r e .  W e  c a m e  a c r o s s  
magnificent and rare trees such 
as the Desert Oak (Allocasuarina 
decaisneana) in the Red Centre, 
the Waddi Tree (Acacia peuce) 
near Birdsville, the Beefwood 
Tree (Grevillea striata) in the 
Mutawintji (Mootwingi) N.P. and 
a  g i a n t  R e d  G u m  ( E .  
camaldulensis) near Mt. Isa with 
a circumference of 10.89 metres 
which was more than 500 years 

Points Allocation

Open Competition

Promotions 
John Mason, 1625. 
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No.41, Mike Kenny looking well and happy. weekend and thank you everyone again.
Hammy May, no.69, plagued by indifferent health Our 2004 – 2006 Convenor, Dennis Haddon is fast 
in recent years was there with his wife his ever recovering from major surgery and will soon be 
cheerful wife, Ollie, who, with Hammy, has not back in full swing. Great to see you back Dennis. To 
enjoyed the best of health. It was also pleasing to misquote Mark Twain….'the rumours of his 
note the attendence of Leila Wetherly whose practising with his Skew Chisel are greatly 
husband, Len died the year before last. Cath exaggerated'
Shinnick by happily established custom was also WORKSHOP ACTIVITY –the first at the meeting 
present. held on 8 November was hands-on turning 
Our end-of-year presentations were made by our between centres. The project was a 'Potato Masher' 
convenor, Toni Wison, to whom most of the credit taken from an English publications published 
for organising the occasion must go. The award for some years ago. We were staggered that some of the 
best attendance went, as we have come to expect, members originating from the 'old country' either 
to Doug Chamberlain who also shared with Ted did not know how to quickly convert imperial 
Norrie the most Show & Tell presentations. Dave measurement to metric or didn't know what a 
Roberts won the Most Improved Beginner award 'potato masher' was!!!!!. Well they now know what 
and, with acclaim, the pretigious John Shinnick the Ashes are and where they belong. On 22 
Award for the most improved turner went to haydn November we were joined by a number of a 
Matthews who, unfortunately was not there to members taking a holiday in the Region following 
receive it. The Member of the Year award went, the Weekend Workshop. The hands-on project was 
astonishingly, to the writer and that the members to turn a baby rattle with as many captured rings 
of our branch deemed him worthy to receive it is, to as possible. This was great fun and thoroughly 
him, a matter of no little pride, enjoyed by everyone.

The one-day workshop on Saturday 9 December 
2006 was turning a small plate or platter, 
embellish it and then spray lacquer finish the item. 
Ten members attended the workshop, which 
started with Ray Batt giving a comprehensive 
demonstration on using a spray gun to lacquer a 
turned item. Ray was informative and delivered his 
subject well. As each participant finished their 
chosen item, Charlie Broadbent showed how to dry T h e  W A W A  
the very green timber with the 'flame' method or W e e k e n d  
microwaving. The next step in the process was to Workshop held on 
embellish the item with the aid of a Router 1 8  a n d  1 9  
Trimmer, Ray Batt also helped with this aspect of November turned 
the workshop by using a jig he has designed and out to be just fantastic. Our 
made himself. memb ers who worked hard, both 

leadin g up to the event and during Our Christmas function was held on Wednesday 
the weekend, would like to thank everyone who 13 December 2006 at the Esplanade Hotel. The 
made the effort to come to Busselton and take part nineteen members and their partners who 
in what we had to offer. The decision to have attended certainly enjoyed the night, which saw 
Charlie Broadbent be the one demonstrator on the Michael Whitehead, win the most improved 
Saturday was vindicated by the undivided woodturner for 2006 and Vince Triglia receiving an 
attention the attendees gave him throughout his award for the most number of entries in our 
presentation. The Competition saw sixteen Competitions held during the year.
entrants submitting a Pedestal or Pot Plant Holder. Future Activities – the Program Coordinator has a 
The standard was very high…even though the program on the Notice Board giving full details of 
Competition Organiser expressed disappointment what is planned for the period to 30 April 2007. 
at the low number of people voting. The ladies Copies of this will be available at the Groups 
enjoyed their visit to Annie Brook Farm. A highlight Headquarters. However the highlight is the 
of the two days was the Instant Gallery of fine continuation of our one-day workshops designed 
woodturning of the South West with pieces to concentrate on the items and categories set 
displayed by members from Bunbury, Busselton, down by WAWA's monthly competition and the 
Collie and Manjimup This display attracted a lot of 2007 Busselton Agricultural Show schedule. The 
interest from members and visitors alike. The next workshop in this series will be held at the Old 
dinner on Saturday night was an equally enjoyable Courthouse Complex on Saturday 10 February 
social evening, which highlighted Steve Taylor on a 2007 from 9.00 AM to 4.00 PM.
recent visit to the Antarctic. Finally Sunday 
featured Charlie Broadbent, Toni Wilson and Eric 
Walker solving peoples problems. All in all a great 

David Daniel.

Scriba’

A Letter 

From 

Busselton

rainforest timbers such as Black Bean, Red given by Mick Johnson. That it was not wholly 
Lancewood, Northern Sassafras, Bloodwood etc. successful under even his skilled hands gave heart 
Of course and despite the fact that the Landcruiser to those of us who have seen the drill emerge, 
was already packed to the top I could not stop unbidden, through the side of the piece. 
myself from buying a fairly large quantity of The meeting on the 15th was our last meeting for 
blanks. When the owner saw my enthusiasm he this year, made necessary by the closing of the 
went and got a piece of the hard to get Crows Apple college, wherein we hold our meetings, for the end 
(Owenia venosa) to give me as a farewell present. of year holidays. A fairly social night with plates of 
To top it all he gave me his card with his name on: goodies in abundance which members and their 
Trevor Allwood. wives had brought along plus a gastronomic 
As I write this we already have booked a flight to wonder of soup, freshly made from asparagus 
Switzerland to help celebrate my mother’s 88th which only hours before had been contentedly 
birthday in February. But there is also a well growing in George and Lorraine Parke's veggie 
known woodturner in Lucerne, Sigi Angerer, whom garden. 
I plan to visit. More about this another time. The Show & Tell was of mainly unturned items, the 

eception being three perfectly turned goblets 
which our guest, Joe Hegney, presented. Among 
ther other items was a delicate pencil drawing by 
Toni of her grandson. Another was a framed 
photograph of a sylvan glade, which also happened 
to be Tom Brixey's.garden with a westering sun 
lighting up a tree with leaves of varigated colours in 
a singularly dramatic fashion. Tom also showed a 
vast marri burl which he had scooped out using a 
rotary chisel to form a huge oval dish some 2 by 1 

The 1st of November feet. It was quite unadorned, leaving the natural 
meeting was Show & pattern of the burl in its full beauty. 
Tell consisting mainly 

Then, one of our visitors, Brian Walford,from 
o f  t h e  s e v e n  

South Africa, who found us on the WAWA website 
balancing c locks 

and came along to see what we were up to. He gave 
made during the previous 

us an interesting, impromtu, talk on his club, 
month's Sunday's special which is based near Natal, and seemed impressed 

meeti ng. Stan Zeiba in his first by our practise of turning for turning's sake. It 
effort as presenter carried it off well. There was also appears that the members of his club, while 
an unusual piece by Jim Cunniffe made from a certainly hobbyists and trying to keep alive the 
single stave of jarrah about three feet long by 11/2 craft of woodworking, also have an eye on the 
inches square retrieved from St Patrick's saleability of their work. As he put it,"If someone 
cathedral, blown off its foundations during last wants kitchen cupboards, I make kitchen 
year's storm. From this he created a base in the cupboards. If someone wants turned table-legs, I 
form of a clover-leaf with tiny shards of glass from make turned table-legs." We gained the impression 
the windows embedded in it and supporting two that, in South Africa, woodworking as a hobby 
styalised figures of nuns and three acorns was, sadly, in decline. 
apparently symbols of St.John. A simple yet highly 

To finish the evening, Joe Hegney, whom we all 
evocative piece of work. Another interesting item 

know and who kindly made the trip down for our 
was an enormous bowl made by Hayden Matthews 

meeting, gave us a demonstration. His subject was 
from an old burl that he thinks may have been 

a kitchen scoopand he quickly showed us his 
river-gum and had been lying round his workshop 

schoolmaster's technique, honed to perfection over 
for some years. We all know those sorts of pieces; 

decades of teaching our young the art of 
reprieved from the fire and which we think we 

woodwork. He demanded, and got our attention as 
might have a go at. One day. Well, the day arrived 

we joined in the fun and answered his questions on 
for Haydn's unlikely bit and the result under his 

technique and proceedure and probably picked up 
hands is, to say the least, dramatic. 

a point or two an the way. 
. After our refreshment break where our new 

Our Xmas dinner was held in an hotel on the fringe 
treasurer, Dave Roberts, in the tradition set by 

of Bunbury's centre, renowned for its good food 
Stan Zeiba, provided a plate of fruit-cake, we had 

generously served. They did us proud with an "L"-
two demos going on: one by Toni Wilson showing 

shapedtable replete with decorations for our 30+ 
the use and application of aluminium discs which, 

members and their wives. 
when glued to the base of the article to be turned, 

There were many faceswhich, through illness or avoid the trouble of cutting spigots or recesses and 
disability, have become rarer at our usual have considerable advantages over both these 
meetings. In pride of place was the indomitable methods. The other was a long-hole boring demo, 

Happy Turning – George Kieliger
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Melville 

Mutterings

Swan Snippets

powered future. Dennis as a physicist was able to 
speak with some authority on the subject and his talk 
was most interesting. 

Best wishes and a Happy New Year to all 

Our demonstration 
program for  th is  

period was shortened so 
that we could make a 
concerted ef fort  to 

The Darlington Arts increase our toy making.
Festival occurs on the 

On 8th November Joe Hegney demonstrated how to f i r s t  w e e k e n d  i n  
make a scoop as usual Joes' demo was well prepared 

November, each year. 
and he always attempts to involve the group by 

The Darlington oval, 
raising points of discussion on  the way he is 

whe re the event takes place, proceeding with the turning and seeking alternative 
is a great venue and many methods from us. The general result of  Joes' 
and varied are the display booths. We had our approach is that we all learn something which is of 
usual spot, beneath the trees, with 3 lathes course his purpose.
running. Over the 2 days we had 7 turners 

The next 4 weeks were turned over to toymaking and 
including our youngest member, Jason. Although 

the group aided by a great deal of preparatory work 
the weather was inclement the shavings piled up, organized by Norm Gratte and his helpers were able 
there was much interest from the public and sales to produce approximately 172 wooden toys. The toys 
were improved on last year.ranged from pull along animals,bulldozers etc.to 
We were fortunate to have Keith McQueen tops, cots and hobbyhorses and all involved enjoyed 
demonstrate a “guess what” item, in sandalwood, the exercise.
on 7 November. No one guessed the answer (the On the 13th December Bernie Dixon showed us how 
prize being the item itself) – a goblet shaped piece, he turns scent bottles of an eastern appearance with 
with base, for holding spoons in slots cut with a slender finial lids. Bernie turns these bottles very 
hole saw. Once the spoons have been used they are easily and his use of  a round piece of McJing steel 
placed in the goblet part of the piece. A unique sharpened to a point on 3 sides gives him a good and 
design indeed!quick finish to the scent bottle.

On Saturday 11 November our group supported The final event of the year was our Annual Xmas 
the Gumnuts Centre Spring Festival, at our usual lunch held at the RAAF Association restaurant in 

Bullcreek which was attended by 75 members and Gumnuts venue. Chris Allen, Richard Barkman, 
wives. We had 5 guests - WAWA President Tony Jim Hanney, Eric Walker and Ted S-W 
Boschman, Truus Botman,Penny Smith and our demonstrated some simple turning ideas, we had a 
guest speaker Dennis Jensen (Federal Member for display of our Christmas toys and some items for 
Tangney ) and his wife Sue. sale. The festival included worm farming, a hands 

on compost making session and an African The lunch was very good and was followed by a very 
informative talk by Dennis on our likely Nuclear drumming workshop. We felt it was a successful 

public relations event.

Our November monthly 
evening meeting consisted of 
hands-on – Eric Walker 
covered aspects of bowl 
turning and Joe Clark spindle 
work, with coves & beads. The 
difficulty with such an evening 
is achieving a balance when 
there is such a wide variation 
in the skills of members. A 
competition type of hands-on 
evening seems to work better.

Continuing our Tuesday 
afternoon meetings we held a 
“jigs & things” demonstration 
by members. Chris Allen 
showed a steady made from 
MDF with mini-skateboard 
wheels (Swan group drawing 
plan 015). Keith McQueen 

Don Gunn

Gosnells 

Gossip

Manjimup 

Matters

A Memo From Mandurah

Callaghan, John Mason

Popular vote Accumulated points, Maurie Munro, 
Buster Bailey, Jim Hill

Most Improved, Bruce Jackson, Encouragement, 
The remainder of John Lewis. 
the year was 

The Convenor’s Perpetual Trophy was won by Jeff taken up with 
Tills, with Barry Granger and Peter Grainger taking turning lidded 
out second and third. boxes during the 
The final official duty was presenting the Award of h a n d s - o n  
Merit to Graham Stacey who had worked tirelessly s e s s i o n s .  This is aimed at 
for the group. improving skills to turn to specifications. As 

usual some disasters occurred but some very A well earned break over the Festive season will end 
fine pieces made it to the competition table. with our first meeting on January 9th. 

On the 15.11.06 Gordon Ward finished 
demonstrating his “bath tub” rough edged bowl 
followed by our sausage sizzle. A week later Viv 
and Verna Paust were visiting. What a surprise 
and good to see Viv make such a terrific recovery. 
On 29.11.06 another natural edged bowl. This 
time demonstrated by Rob Jones with an The Cherry Festival was 
excellent introduction on how to use the bowl a big hit again this year, 
saver. Thank you to both demonstrators. It’s just the overall attendance 
great to learn from you! The last session of the was down this year from 
year was dedicated to socialising. The wives came last year but the public did 
along to “check on our progress” and there was c o m e  o v e r  t o  t h e  
plenty of good food and drink. Cheers and Merry Woodturning and enjoyed 
Christmas the things we had on 

Display. Two Lathes were in use all day with 
Demonstrations going on from about 8:00am til 
4:00pm. The weather was a very cool 37 Degees but 
we did get through the day, just a bit of a weight loss. 

Well, another We held our Year End Windup and again this year it 
year gone ! Now was a Bar-B-Q and was enjoyed by all that could 
into 2007 and attend, the Sausage Sizzle was one of the best we 
our best wishes have had, Hope there are more to come. 
to all members. Our first meeting for the year 2007 will be on 24th of 
We have had a Jan and this will see us having a busy-bee to 
very busy and complete the shelving for the storeroom and give us a 
s u c c e s s f u l  place to put our wood. All of our members are ask to 

year. Looking back, we had a great time at the bring along some tools and hands to use them with, 
Mandurah Crab Fest and look forward to it again Many hands make light work. 
this year. A number of demonstrations at We here in Manjimup would like to wish you all a 
Pinjarra and a fruitful time with the wood very good new year to come and hope you will stay 
collecting and the work that follows to block it safe and sound for many more years to come. Happy 
down to useable pieces. The input from many of Turning and love one another.
our members is really heartening. 

The Mad Mondays at Mason’s place continue to 
be very popular with as many as 16 members 
attending regularly. 

The highlight of our year was the End of Year 
dinner at the Silver Sands Manjimup Central Caravan Park 1800 308 333 

Hotel and the awarding of trophies. The trophies Warren Way Caravan Park 9771 1060 
themselves were chisel handles made Fonty's Pool Caravan Park 9771 2105 
throughout the year and suitably engraved. Manjimup Motor Inn 9771 1900 
Association President Tony Boschman presented Kingsley Motel 1800 359 177 
the following awards. (listed first to third) 

Manjimup Hotel 9771 1322
Novice Accumulated points, Maurie Munro, Jim 
Hill, Maxine Muller. 

Open Accumulated points, Buster Bailey, Tom 

John Mason (1625)

Georgw Kieliger

Wes Mattox

Accommodation For Weekend 
Workshop 24th & 25th March

Misan Craftwood
4 Teakwood Close

Lake Clifton   W.A.   6215
Tel: (08) 9739 1985 

Mobile: 0418 182 800
Email: 

Website:  
misan@bigpond.com

www.misancraftwood.com
 

  

Tasmanian Blackwood Myrtle
Tasmanian Oak King William Pine

Black Heart Sassafras Huon Pine
Celery Top Pine Leatherwood

SUPPLIERS OF MAINLY TASMANIAN TIMBERS & VENEERS
Wood Turning Fine Furniture

Box Making Carving Intarsia
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there is such a wide variation 
in the skills of members. A 
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Continuing our Tuesday 
afternoon meetings we held a 
“jigs & things” demonstration 
by members. Chris Allen 
showed a steady made from 
MDF with mini-skateboard 
wheels (Swan group drawing 
plan 015). Keith McQueen 

Don Gunn

Gosnells 

Gossip

Manjimup 

Matters

A Memo From Mandurah

Callaghan, John Mason

Popular vote Accumulated points, Maurie Munro, 
Buster Bailey, Jim Hill

Most Improved, Bruce Jackson, Encouragement, 
The remainder of John Lewis. 
the year was 

The Convenor’s Perpetual Trophy was won by Jeff taken up with 
Tills, with Barry Granger and Peter Grainger taking turning lidded 
out second and third. boxes during the 
The final official duty was presenting the Award of h a n d s - o n  
Merit to Graham Stacey who had worked tirelessly s e s s i o n s .  This is aimed at 
for the group. improving skills to turn to specifications. As 

usual some disasters occurred but some very A well earned break over the Festive season will end 
fine pieces made it to the competition table. with our first meeting on January 9th. 

On the 15.11.06 Gordon Ward finished 
demonstrating his “bath tub” rough edged bowl 
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and good to see Viv make such a terrific recovery. 
On 29.11.06 another natural edged bowl. This 
time demonstrated by Rob Jones with an The Cherry Festival was 
excellent introduction on how to use the bowl a big hit again this year, 
saver. Thank you to both demonstrators. It’s just the overall attendance 
great to learn from you! The last session of the was down this year from 
year was dedicated to socialising. The wives came last year but the public did 
along to “check on our progress” and there was c o m e  o v e r  t o  t h e  
plenty of good food and drink. Cheers and Merry Woodturning and enjoyed 
Christmas the things we had on 

Display. Two Lathes were in use all day with 
Demonstrations going on from about 8:00am til 
4:00pm. The weather was a very cool 37 Degees but 
we did get through the day, just a bit of a weight loss. 

Well, another We held our Year End Windup and again this year it 
year gone ! Now was a Bar-B-Q and was enjoyed by all that could 
into 2007 and attend, the Sausage Sizzle was one of the best we 
our best wishes have had, Hope there are more to come. 
to all members. Our first meeting for the year 2007 will be on 24th of 
We have had a Jan and this will see us having a busy-bee to 
very busy and complete the shelving for the storeroom and give us a 
s u c c e s s f u l  place to put our wood. All of our members are ask to 

year. Looking back, we had a great time at the bring along some tools and hands to use them with, 
Mandurah Crab Fest and look forward to it again Many hands make light work. 
this year. A number of demonstrations at We here in Manjimup would like to wish you all a 
Pinjarra and a fruitful time with the wood very good new year to come and hope you will stay 
collecting and the work that follows to block it safe and sound for many more years to come. Happy 
down to useable pieces. The input from many of Turning and love one another.
our members is really heartening. 

The Mad Mondays at Mason’s place continue to 
be very popular with as many as 16 members 
attending regularly. 

The highlight of our year was the End of Year 
dinner at the Silver Sands Manjimup Central Caravan Park 1800 308 333 

Hotel and the awarding of trophies. The trophies Warren Way Caravan Park 9771 1060 
themselves were chisel handles made Fonty's Pool Caravan Park 9771 2105 
throughout the year and suitably engraved. Manjimup Motor Inn 9771 1900 
Association President Tony Boschman presented Kingsley Motel 1800 359 177 
the following awards. (listed first to third) 

Manjimup Hotel 9771 1322
Novice Accumulated points, Maurie Munro, Jim 
Hill, Maxine Muller. 

Open Accumulated points, Buster Bailey, Tom 

John Mason (1625)

Georgw Kieliger

Wes Mattox

Accommodation For Weekend 
Workshop 24th & 25th March

Misan Craftwood
4 Teakwood Close

Lake Clifton   W.A.   6215
Tel: (08) 9739 1985 

Mobile: 0418 182 800
Email: 

Website:  
misan@bigpond.com

www.misancraftwood.com
 

  

Tasmanian Blackwood Myrtle
Tasmanian Oak King William Pine

Black Heart Sassafras Huon Pine
Celery Top Pine Leatherwood

SUPPLIERS OF MAINLY TASMANIAN TIMBERS & VENEERS
Wood Turning Fine Furniture

Box Making Carving Intarsia
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showed his oval frame-cutting jig, a ball-cutting jig were active during the night's proceedings. The 
with a special mount for the chisel, the cutting prize, a 'triton cap', went unanimously to Frank 
tools and jig for grooves in spheres and several Rossi.
other items. Joe Clark's items included a jig for November's demonstration night was held by Jack 
holding an aluminium disc, a gauge for measuring Pallas whose fingers and tools were in action as he 
the diameter of a screw chuck, and a hand-made, created a bowl from 'wet' Banksia. Despite 
large compass. Bob Nichol's ideas included a box of shavings spewing forcefully across the room and 
jigs made from wood off-cuts, his gauge for patrons ejecting themselves from out of reach of 
measuring wall-thickness of a bowl or hollow form cascading projectiles, it was an absolute pleasure 
and a number 2 Morse taper jig threaded at the to observe. I watched, green with envy, at the ease 
work-surface end to take a scroll chuck. This at which the piece of wood was transformed swiftly 
allows the item being turned to be held in the into a bowl. More insight was provided into drying 
tailstock, brought up to a wooden face plate, fixed techniques, with a blow torch used to hasten the 
to this with hot melt glue and the bottom then to be process. 
cleaned up. Jim Hanney had another jig to clean The Christmas windup was a fantastic success. 
up the bottom of a bowl made from MDF, 4 pieces of Jack de Vos provided the appetizer, displaying 
pine and using hot melt glue. He also showed a all some of his excellent masterpieces. Highlighting 
cutting jig made from a hole saw, a wooden tool rest the use of nature for obtaining inspiration for his 
post with a metal insert to rest the tool against and works, his speech and DVD were an absolute 
a sanding disc, velcro-backed, made from a truck delight. Rod Cock was presented with a well 
tyre valve. John Attwater had a jig to hold a ball to deserved 'Certificate of Merit' award for his endless 
be cut into a puzzle and some home made contributions to the development and operations 
Tunbridge ware. Richard Barkman showed his of the Wandi group. A delightful banquet and much 
depth-adjusting jig for tools to be ground using the chatter followed.
Tru-Grind system. These different jigs and so on 

The women's group is flourishing with yet another clearly show the ingenuity of the members. 1 and 
new member, Hazel, joining the ranks. Skills are 1/2 hours simply flew by!
maturing nicely with the ef fervescent 

This was followed on 12 December by a encouragement from Alan and Marie. 
presentation of different methods of tool 
sharpening, the most impressive (and expensive) Daphne Kershaw
being the Tormek system, showed by Don Clarke. 
This included their new gauge for quickly setting 
the tool projection and angle to achieve the same 
bevel time and again. Noel Moyes, our convenor, 
demonstrated a simple desk clock on the evening of 
12 December. He showed a clever use of the base of 
the clock as the jam chuck for cleaning up the end The woodturning community lost one of its great 
of the clock's body and the method of drilling the participants and supporters with the sudden death of 

Brian Launer hole centrally and at centre height to fit the body to 
the base. Brian joined the Association in February, 1986, 

member no 81, and during his 20 years of Our final Tuesday afternoon of the year was by Jim 
membership, he made a significant contribution to Hanney who demonstrated some “wearable” wood 
woodturning in Western Australia. In addition, some items (cf Terry Martin in Australian Wood Review 
of his worked featured in competitions in the Eastern #22). The items included chatter work, in-lays and 
States. turning off-centre designs in the surface of a 

broach or pendant. All in all we have had a most Brian, with his natural skills and attention to detail, 
was always willing to demonstrate at week end successful year and look forward to much more to 
workshops and assist others in their problem solving. come in 2007.

In 1987, Brian was one of the founders of the 
Busselton Group, and he organised weekend 
workshops for that centre. 

Brian served on the Committee of Management for 
four years and he was instrumental in having Del How to produce a bit of 
Stubbs, our first international turner, visit us in the banter and lots of 
West. laughter!!!!!  Have an 
Brian , who had been honoured with an Award of open competition on 
Merit for his contribution to the Association, will be producing the thinnest 
missed by us all. length of wood on a lathe 
Our sympathy to Life Member Nancy, on her sad loss.without it breaking. 

Fo l l ow ing  Rod  Cock ' s  
guidance on 'what to do', most lathes and mouths 

Ted Stewart-Wynne

Vale Brian Launer

Wandi Waffles

Bereavements

Gosnells Group
Saturday

17th February 2007
Wandi Community Hall, DeHaer Rd, Wandi

Convenor: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Bill Wallbank
Master of Ceremonies: . . . . . . . . . Dan Killgallon
Host(s): . . . . . . . . . . .  Gosnells Group Members
Competition Desk. . . . Graham Lewis/Ivan Moro
Entry Desk . . . . . . . . . Allen Smith/Neil Basden
Competition Item . . . . . . . . . Natural edged Bowl
Must have continuous natural edge on the rim or 
edge of the bowl. Size unlimited 

8:00am . . Set up
8:30am . . Registration & Fellowship
9:00am . . Welcome and Announcements 
9:10am . . Gordon Ward/Jack deVos (Main Hall)

Rob Jones/Neil Turner (Outside)
10:00am . Morning Tea

Competition Voting Commences
10:30am . Demonstrations Continue
12:00pm . Lunch - Due to popular demand & last 

year’s sellout our famous Hamburger 
with Salad & Sauces $4.00

1:00pm . . Demonstrations Continue
3:30pm . . Afternoon Tea

Competition Voting Closes
4:00pm . . President’s Forum: this will include 15 

minutes for the presentation of the 
new and revised constitution
Show & Tell, please bring some things 
of interest
Competition Results

5:00pm . . Pack up, Clean up, Load the Wagons, 
Plenty of Assistance, Please.

The Gosnells Group have arranged for the 
Busselton members to bring a load of their 
excellent Sheoak and Jarrah blanks. A wide range 
of sizes at very reasonable prices will be available 
from 9:00am.

Programme

Wood Blanks Available 

Manjimup Group
Saturday & Sunday
24th-25th Mar 2007

Saturday at the MANJIMUP TOWN HALL , Rose St.
Sunday at the TIMBER PARK, Edward St

Convenor: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Yvonne Pegrum
Master of Ceremonies: . . . . . . . . David Nockolds
Host(s): . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  All Members
Safety Advisors . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Joe Spaeth
Trade Supplier . . . . . . . . . . . . . Warren Electrics
Competition Item: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Cake Tray
Single tier on elevated base. Minimum height 
100mm, maximum height 150mm

8:30am . . Registration and Fellowship
9:00am . . Welcome & Announcements
9:15am . . JOE HEGNEY - Trivet featuring off-

centre turning.
10:00am . Morning Tea - Members usual Plate Pls

Competition Voting Commences
10:30am . JOHN MASON - Sugar bowl
11:30am . President’s Forum, Show & Tell
12:00pm . Lunch - Meat & Salad Roll, Fruit

$4.00 per head
1:00pm . . To Be Confirmed
2:00pm . . Competition Voting Closes

TONI WILSON - Balancing Clock
3:00pm . . Afternoon Tea
3:30pm . . DAN KILLGALLON - Rolling Pin
4:30pm . . Competition Results

Clean up, Pack Up, Load Wagons. 
Plenty of assistance needed please

. . . . . . . . Evening Meal, Roast dinner and dessert 
$23.00 per head. DRYAD GALLERY 
CAFE, TIMBER PARK, Edward St 

No formal demonstrations are programmed, but 
lathes will be available for those who wish to provide 
some impromptu demonstrations.

9:00am . . MALCOLM MUNRO will be providing 
some valuable insight into Face Plates - 
what to look for, traps for the unwary 
etc. 

10:00am . Morning Tea 
11:30am . onwards Sausage Sizzle $2.00 per head

Saturday Programme

Sunday Programme
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showed his oval frame-cutting jig, a ball-cutting jig were active during the night's proceedings. The 
with a special mount for the chisel, the cutting prize, a 'triton cap', went unanimously to Frank 
tools and jig for grooves in spheres and several Rossi.
other items. Joe Clark's items included a jig for November's demonstration night was held by Jack 
holding an aluminium disc, a gauge for measuring Pallas whose fingers and tools were in action as he 
the diameter of a screw chuck, and a hand-made, created a bowl from 'wet' Banksia. Despite 
large compass. Bob Nichol's ideas included a box of shavings spewing forcefully across the room and 
jigs made from wood off-cuts, his gauge for patrons ejecting themselves from out of reach of 
measuring wall-thickness of a bowl or hollow form cascading projectiles, it was an absolute pleasure 
and a number 2 Morse taper jig threaded at the to observe. I watched, green with envy, at the ease 
work-surface end to take a scroll chuck. This at which the piece of wood was transformed swiftly 
allows the item being turned to be held in the into a bowl. More insight was provided into drying 
tailstock, brought up to a wooden face plate, fixed techniques, with a blow torch used to hasten the 
to this with hot melt glue and the bottom then to be process. 
cleaned up. Jim Hanney had another jig to clean The Christmas windup was a fantastic success. 
up the bottom of a bowl made from MDF, 4 pieces of Jack de Vos provided the appetizer, displaying 
pine and using hot melt glue. He also showed a all some of his excellent masterpieces. Highlighting 
cutting jig made from a hole saw, a wooden tool rest the use of nature for obtaining inspiration for his 
post with a metal insert to rest the tool against and works, his speech and DVD were an absolute 
a sanding disc, velcro-backed, made from a truck delight. Rod Cock was presented with a well 
tyre valve. John Attwater had a jig to hold a ball to deserved 'Certificate of Merit' award for his endless 
be cut into a puzzle and some home made contributions to the development and operations 
Tunbridge ware. Richard Barkman showed his of the Wandi group. A delightful banquet and much 
depth-adjusting jig for tools to be ground using the chatter followed.
Tru-Grind system. These different jigs and so on 

The women's group is flourishing with yet another clearly show the ingenuity of the members. 1 and 
new member, Hazel, joining the ranks. Skills are 1/2 hours simply flew by!
maturing nicely with the ef fervescent 

This was followed on 12 December by a encouragement from Alan and Marie. 
presentation of different methods of tool 
sharpening, the most impressive (and expensive) Daphne Kershaw
being the Tormek system, showed by Don Clarke. 
This included their new gauge for quickly setting 
the tool projection and angle to achieve the same 
bevel time and again. Noel Moyes, our convenor, 
demonstrated a simple desk clock on the evening of 
12 December. He showed a clever use of the base of 
the clock as the jam chuck for cleaning up the end The woodturning community lost one of its great 
of the clock's body and the method of drilling the participants and supporters with the sudden death of 

Brian Launer hole centrally and at centre height to fit the body to 
the base. Brian joined the Association in February, 1986, 

member no 81, and during his 20 years of Our final Tuesday afternoon of the year was by Jim 
membership, he made a significant contribution to Hanney who demonstrated some “wearable” wood 
woodturning in Western Australia. In addition, some items (cf Terry Martin in Australian Wood Review 
of his worked featured in competitions in the Eastern #22). The items included chatter work, in-lays and 
States. turning off-centre designs in the surface of a 

broach or pendant. All in all we have had a most Brian, with his natural skills and attention to detail, 
was always willing to demonstrate at week end successful year and look forward to much more to 
workshops and assist others in their problem solving. come in 2007.

In 1987, Brian was one of the founders of the 
Busselton Group, and he organised weekend 
workshops for that centre. 

Brian served on the Committee of Management for 
four years and he was instrumental in having Del How to produce a bit of 
Stubbs, our first international turner, visit us in the banter and lots of 
West. laughter!!!!!  Have an 
Brian , who had been honoured with an Award of open competition on 
Merit for his contribution to the Association, will be producing the thinnest 
missed by us all. length of wood on a lathe 
Our sympathy to Life Member Nancy, on her sad loss.without it breaking. 
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centre turning.
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Introductory Course

Intermediate Course

Introductory Course

Gosnells Group Weekend 

Workshop Melville Group Weekend 

Workshop

Shopping Centre Display

Introductory Course

Wandi Group Weekend 

Workshop

Introductory Course

Intermediate Course

Mandurah Group Weekend 

Workshop

Shopping Centre Display
Wanneroo Group Weekend 

Workshop

Swan Group Weekend Avon Group Weekend 
Manjimup Group Workshop Workshop

Weekend Workshop

Introductory Course

Where: . . Town Hall, Rose St When: . . 11th August 2007
Manjimup Tutor: . . Jack deVosWhen: . . 10th February 2007

Subject: . Chisel Handle & Bud Tutor: . . Gordon Ward
VaseSubject: . Chisel Handle & Bud 

When: . . Saturday 14th April 2007 Where: . . Wandi Club RoomsVase
Tutor: . . Gordon Ward Lot 33 DeHaer Rd, WandiWhere: . . Wandi Club Rooms
Subject: . Small Table Lamp Contact:. Alan RobertsLot 33 DeHaer Rd, Wandi
Where: . . Wandi Club Rooms 9528 2520Contact:. Alan Roberts

Lot 33 DeHaer Rd, Wandi  9528 2520
Contact:. Alan Roberts

 
9528 2520

 When: . . 8th September 2007
Tutor: . . Jack deVos
Subject: . Small Plate & Bowl

When: . . 17th February 2007
Where: . . Wandi Club Rooms

Where: . . Wandi Community Hall When: . . 21st April 2007 Lot 33 DeHaer Rd, Wandi
Lot 33 DeHaer Rd, Wandi Where: . . Wandi Community Hall Contact:. Alan Roberts

Lot 33 DeHaer Rd, Wandi 9528 2520

When: . . Monday 19th - Saturday 
24th February 2007 When: . . 12th May 2007

Where: . . Gateways Shopping Tutor: . . Robert Jones
Centre, Success. Subject: . Small Plate & Bowl

When: . . 15th-16th September 
Where: . . Wandi Club Rooms

2007
Lot 33 DeHaer Rd, Wandi

When: . . 10th March 2007 Where: . . Wandi Community Hall
Contact:. Alan Roberts

Tutor: . . Robert Jones Lot 33 DeHaer Rd, Wandi
9528 2520

Subject: . Small Plate & Bowl
 

Where: . . Wandi Club Rooms
When: . . Saturday 13th October Lot 33 DeHaer Rd, Wandi

2007Contact:. Alan Roberts
Tutor: . . Gordon Ward9528 2520

When: . . 19th May 2007 Subject: . Small Table Lamp 
Where: . . Mandurah SHS Where: . . Wandi Club Rooms

Lot 33 DeHaer Rd, Wandi
When: . . Monday 12th - Saturday Contact:. Alan Roberts

17th March 2007 9528 2520
When: . . 16th June 2007Where: . . North Beach Shopping  

Centre, North Beach.

When: . . 21st July 2007 When: . . 20th-21st October 2007
When: . . 24th - 25th March 2007 Where: . . Toodyay

alba57@westnet.com.au

alba57@westnet.com.au

alba57@westnet.com.au

alba57@westnet.com.au

alba57@westnet.com.au

alba57@westnet.com.au

alba57@westnet.com.au

To list any items 
you would like to 

sell to other members 
simply email  Contact Brian Fowlie Phone 93103161
with a description of the item, price, your 
name and membership number along with 

Here is an opportunity to acquire a unique Bowl relevant contact details.
Turning Lathe. Solid steel with the capacity to turn 
700 mm bowls or platters. This has been recently 
refurbished and has the capacity to readily change 
speeds. Price $400.00 ONO. Contact Dennis 
Haddon 9752 1235 after 6.00 PM.

Reeves variable speed. One metre between centres, 
175mm. diameter. Some tools.  $600 O.N.O.

Tel. 9446 1641.

kelvin.r@bigpond.net.au

For Sale on behalf of Keith 
Morgan (1060)

200mm Benchgrinder with white wheel & 2" belt 
linisher and a 9" sanding disc on end. $100 ono 

Triton Saw Bench MK3 With 9 1/4" Makita saw 
$130ono 

Record lathe Model 3/AS, Swivel head, 900mm 
bed including Nova chuck with Cole jaws etc. 
$500 ono.

14" Bandsaw 1.5H.P. Green Taiwanese $125 
ono. 

Floor Drill Press 16Spd. Craftmaster 0.75H.P. Jim Waters (446) 
with vice $100ono.

LARGE BOWL LATHE 

For Sale - Carbatec H1000 lathe

Trading Post

16

Calendar of Events
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